BARRINGTON TOWNSHIP
PUBLIC MEETING - HOMEOWNERS HEARING MINUTES

STATE OF ILLINOIS
COUNTY OF COOK
TOWNSHIP OF BARRINGTON

The continuation of the Barrington Township Board of Trustees’ Homeowners Hearing on
the Revised Alternative Project Plan in the unincorporated area met on Wednesday, May
30, 2018, at the Barrington Township Office, located at 602 South Hough Street,
Barrington, Illinois.

Supervisor Nykaza called the hearing to order at 7:10pm.
PRESENT: Supervisor, Amy Nykaza

Town Clerk, D. Robert Alberding
Trustee, Daniel P. Fitzgerald
Trustee, Fritz Gohl

Trustee, Robert A. Nykaza

ELECTORATE PRESENT: See attached listing.

REVISED ATERNATIVE PROJECT PLAN PRESENTED: Mr. Brian Valleskey
presented a revised alternative project plan, Version #3, that included engineering input
from Manhard Consulting to bring clarity and feasibility to the alternate plan under
consideration. The presentation focused on residents input, continuity of planned
objectives and public safety issues.

QUESTIONS FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Trustee Gohl asked whether the
residents could recall when the flooding issue became more critical within the affected area.
No specific timeframe was stated but it appeared that the issue had increased as a result of
more building and less permeable land in the region.

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: Some residents asked whether the flooding
conditions would percolate faster under the revised alternative plan proposal. Issues such
as the aforementioned were addressed by Manhard Consulting to bring clarity to the
project alternative. Resident Ms. Natalie Karney (South Barrington Septic Engineer)
spoke in support of the alternative project plan as the best solution to meet the flooding
issue within that area of the community.



OBJECTORS PRESENTATION: Some residents, directly impacted by the project,
addressed the Board with concerns about the alternative plan’s long-term feasibility.

QUESTIONS FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: No additional comments or
questions were presented.

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: The residents in attendance asked what procedures
needed to be addressed in order to move the project forward. It was stated that the
alternative project plan would need the approval of the Township Board. If passed, the
project would go out for construction bids and Cook County approvals. It was estimated
that the alternative project plan would take approximately two to three months to
complete. No additional questions were presented.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Additional comments focused on future issues that did not directly
relate to the alternative project plan under review.

CLOSE HEARING: The public portion of the Public Hearing was closed at 8:13pm,

DISCUSSION, DELIBERATION, AND VOTE ON THE ALTERNATIVE PROJECT
PLAN: The Board tabled its discussion and deliberation on the issues presented regarding
the merits of the proposed alternative project plan until its regular scheduled Board
Meeting in June.

ADJOUNMENT: With no further business to be conducted, the Public Hearing
adjourned at 8:25pm.

Respectfully submitted,

D. Robert Alberding / Town Clerk
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